# Council on Student Services

## Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday September 192018 5 pm –7 pm in SL 232, Student Centre

Members: Desmond P., Sheila, Varsha P., Nadia Raheli M., Michelle V., Nicole B, Ayaan A, Chemi L, Hana S, Anthony L, Qusai H, Hassan A, James R, Arda E, Aaheli M, Urja N, Desmond C,

Non-Members: Larry W., Hassan M., Kevin T., Mohsin B., Francis P., Chris B., Shawhasneem Necretary)

### 1. Welcome & Introductions Desmond Pouyat

Nadia Rbegan with introductions and welcome. Desmond P. ery < (nt)2. D7.7 (B)-:]TJ0 Td1 (cc2.) ,[(D6) ery < y ery < (nt)-:]T

dig deeper into budgets, make recommendations, and then the governance process for increase Resides cand accessability, are not funded by CSS they do attend and partake CSS

Chemil..alsonominated herself.ArdaE.also nominated himself.

Vote took place. Qsai obtained votes, Chemi obtained votes, Arda obtained vote.

QusaiH. was votedCOSSepresentative.

### 7. Appointment to Advisory Committee

There was a request to make amendment of the agenda by Chemi L. Motion was created to overturn agenda and add amendment to the agenda Because all had to to approve agenda Item #2.

Motion was seconded by HassAn

In Favour: 7 Not in favour: 3

Motion passed. Chemaisked to amend the agenda by addition to tem #7 to strike a committee for equity and community fund. Fund is inaccessible to students, and they are unclear who to approach to access these funds. Unsure of how the funds are being utilized. A ontion was passed to strike a committeer an Equity and Community fund.

Whereas the Equity & Community fund has been approved since 2015.1 m

x Health & Wellness Centre (1)
Hana is nominated byhemi.
James nominatehimself.

#### x Equity and community fund (1)

HanaS nominated ChemL QusaiH. nominated himself.

AaheliM. asked if she can represent Residents Council until a President begins. Desmond P agreed.

QusaiH. brought up one outstanding item from previous GSA president Graduate students pay into the orientation fees; however, they do not attend the SCSU orientation or frosh events. Qusan tured how they could obtain the funding for their own GSAS orientation events. Desmond P. said we need to meet and discuss at our meetings as an agenda item. NicoleB. asked Qusato bring it forward to the next CSS meeting.

A member of the audience iza, informed the chair that she would like to speak. Liza asked about the VP Operations position on CSS. VP Operations used to be ae theoreted position on SCSU, but is now effected position. Since VP Operations and VP Campus Life both do not have voting rights, is there a possibility to change this and make the VP Operations member a CSS voting members mond said this can be discussed further at the interval of the vertical vertical

#### 8. Adjournment

Moved: Arda E. Seconded: Chemi L.

All in favour. Meeting adjourned.